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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:	April 1, 2015

TO: 		Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chair, County Board of Supervisors
		
FROM:	Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:	FAA SUBMISSION OF AMENDMENT TO PASSENGER FACILITY CHARGE APPLICATION NUMBERS 10, 12, 13

		POLICY

County Board authorization is required to submit Passenger Facility Charge (PFC) applications to the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA).

		BACKGROUND

The Passenger Facility Charge (PFC) Program allows the collection of PFC fees up to $4.50 for every boarded passenger at commercial airports controlled by public agencies. Airports use these fees to fund or pay debt service on FAA-approved capital projects that enhance safety, security, or capacity; reduce noise; or increase air carrier competition. 

The original PFC law enacted by Congress in 1990 authorized a $3.00 passenger charge.  General Mitchell International Airport has been participating in the PFC program since 1995. In 2000, Congress increased the collection authority to $4.50 and permitted amendment of existing PFC Applications to accelerate collection.  General Mitchell International Airport has been collecting PFC fees at the $4.50 rate since 2012.

All other Wisconsin commercial service airports and Chicago’s O’Hare and Midway airports are at the $4.50 collection rate. Of the 390 commercial service airports that have a PFC, 338 are at the $4.50 collection rate.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The current authority for General Mitchell International Airport to collect at $4.50 on PFC applications expires on January 1, 2016. On that date the PFC collections would revert to the $3.00 rate if this action is not approved.

GMIA must amend the outstanding PFC applications to sustain the current $4.50 collection rate.  The $4.50 collection rate is integral to fund current and future GMIA Capital Improvement Programs, to meet current and future debt service obligations and to make way for future capital projects by accelerating the collection rate.  

RECOMMENDATION

The Director of the Department of Transportation requests that the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors take the following actions:

· Approve the submission of an Amendment to the eligible PFC applications  authorizing a change in the PFC collection rate from $3.00 to $4.50, 
 
PFC amendments have no fiscal effect on the tax levy of Milwaukee County.


Prepared by: 	Karen Freiberg, Deputy Airport Director, Finance & Administration
Charles Baker, Airport Accountant IV


Approved by:


___________________________    		______________________________
Brian Dranzik, Director			Terrence G. Slaybaugh
Department of Transportation			Airport Director


Cc:	Chris Abele, County Executive
	Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office
	Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors	
	James Martin, Director of Administration, Department of Transportation                                                                                                                                 Pamela Bryant, Capital Finance Manager                                                                                                            Justin Rodriguez, Capital Finance Management Analyst                                                                                 



